
 

July 2025 

The Department of Transport and Planning (DTP) and Yarra Trams are upgrading the Brunswick Tram Depot to support 
the addition of larger trams to the fleet, additional trams in the depot and provide improved accessibility and safety. 
These upgrade works have been ongoing since last year and are progressing well.  

To assist with planning these works we require to undertake some further service proving to locate underground utilities 
in Sydney Road. We will also be installing scaffolding outside the depot building on Sydney Road to undertake upgrade 
work on the depot façade in the near future.

Where? 
Works will happen on Sydney Road, near the tram depot building. 

When?   

Works will take place at night, from 12am to 5am, Monday 28 July to Tuesday 12 August 2025 (Sunday to Thursday 
nights only). It is expected these activities will take approximately six nights, with other nights having little or no activity.  

What is happening? 

 Setting up work areas. 

 Service proving in Sydney Road, near the tram depot 
building. 

 Installation of scaffolding for future upgrade works on 
the depot façade. 

 Reinstating the work area. 

What to expect?  

– Vehicles, machinery and contractors on site.  

– Mostly low to medium level noise, with some high-level 
noise if excavation is required.  

– Activity will only be in one locality at a time.  

– Access to local properties will be maintained.  

– Traffic management will be in place.  

– Tram services will not be affected.

 

Please follow signage and traffic management around the work zone and allow extra time when planning your journey. 

Works are dependent on weather and ground conditions and subject to change. We appreciate your patience while 
these works are completed.



 


